

Jul 23, 2024 - Eclipse IDE WG Minutes

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Minutes
Approve Minutes of June 11, 2024 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved.	Mark	5
Thomas regular steering committee update	Thomas	10
Dev Funding effort update GitLab Board and (Weekly Minutes) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Olivier Prouvost – mission started – issue #40, working as team of Community Mentors with Hannes Wellmann – issue #36 <input type="checkbox"/> GTK 4 Linux support - “First hello world” - contractor proposed - SOW incoming - issue #38 <input type="checkbox"/> Semantic highlighting in JDT - NO candidate - issue #39 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Social network posts - Other opportunities to promote that proposal? 	Thomas	5
Follow-up of on-site meeting actions <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Action: Martin has taken the action to create the mission statement proposals for the WG, To cover the Java IDE, IDE platform and RCP. issue #29 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ https://docs.google.com/document/d/1-Rd_cOxyDZx44qwQXUAOW2g5Wabh9kyl8PgeJoEhnHw/edit?usp=sharing ● Thomas to consider and propose the SIG for the Eclipse IDE WG. Java LSP, IDE platform modernization, RCP. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Draft an Interest Group (IG) on cross-wg "toolchains digital transformation" - issue #26 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Action with John Kellerman. and Clark Roundy ○ Draft a SIG on RCP / Eclipse Platform - issue #27 - First version available here ○ Draft a SIG on Java IDE / JDT / LSP - issue #28 ○ Modeling? ● Eclipse IDE marketing - Thomas has taken the action to coordinate this workflow for new feature marketing. ● Action: Mark to discuss this with Thomas and Anne BOF at OCX on Tuesday evening. 	all	10
Planning Council update - follow up	Mark	5

Release engineering insights, what is not obvious	Ed <i>Defer to next call</i>	20
AOB		5

Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- ~~Jonah (11th June)~~
- ~~Imran (25th June)~~
- Manuel / Frederic
- Jörg / Hartwig
- ~~Titouan (30th April)~~
- ~~Manoj / Andrew 😊 (14th May)~~
- ~~John (28th May)~~
- Max / Johannes (23rd July)
- Sebastian / Yannic
- Martin
- ~~Mark (11th July)~~

Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 11 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50% of quorum present

- **Manoj Palat / Andrew Tram (IBM)**
- Sebastian Ratz / **Yannic Soethoff**/ Thomas (SAP)
- Manuel Bork / Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta)
- **Jonah Graham (Planning Council Chair)**
- **Mark Goodchild / William Riley (Renesas)**
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / Harald Mackamul (Bosch)
- Johannes Matheis / **Max Kramer (Vector)**
- **Titouan Vervack / Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)**
- Jörg Kubitz / Hartwig Brandl (SSI Schaefer)

- **Martin Lippert (VMware - Supporter Representative - Elected)**
- **John Dallaway (Committer Representative - Elected)**

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Other Attendees:

- **Thomas Froment (Eclipse Foundation)**
- Paul Buck (Eclipse Foundation)
- Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)
- Thabang Mashologu (Eclipse Foundation)
- **Ed Merks (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)**
- **John Kellerman**
- Miro Sponemann (Guest)
- **Rudediger Hillenbrand (ETAS)**

Approve Minutes of June 25, 2024 Meeting

Motion: Approve Minutes of June 25, 2024. Mark moves and Manoj seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of June 25, 2024.

Motion: Approve Minutes of July 11, 2024. Mark moves and Martin seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.

Minutes for July 23th, 2024

Regular Steering Committee Update (Thomas):

- Results of the survey of the on-site meeting: people were very happy with the organization. Earlier announcement requested. We will try to get more people from the community next time. Make hybrid participation possible?
- Started updating the Eclipse IDE Pitch Deck: thanks to Titouan. More Review requested. Also IDE Presentation of EF Ecosystem Team: Before we review it, we need to update the

slides once the actions from on-site took place (3 sentences, long-term vision, objectives).

- New members pipeline: strategy under improvement because sometimes much energy is needed until results are achieved. One very good meeting after on-site. The contact prepares an EXE presentation.
- Request to support Loongarch from Loongson (Chinese microprocessor company). Discussion on Member Funded Initiative Program. Should we support Windows on ARM before? Ed: SDK for Windows on ARM should pretty much done.

Dev Funding effort update (Thomas):

- Olivier and Hannes will share their progress in planning council and they will use the gitlab community board
- Work on GTK 4 Linux Hello World should start soon
- Semantic highlighting in JDT is **no candidate**

Follow-up of on-site meeting actions (Mark):

- Martin: we discussed that pieces were missing and should be updated. Charter looks more like a legal document. Companies interested in different things: Java IDE, IDE platform and RCP. First proposal for three basic sentences. I will briefly present and ask questions. Deep discussion and comments asynchronously.
- Martin moved [proposal](#) to our Google Docs drive.
- Thomas: started proposals for SIGs: Java LSP, IDE platform modernization, RCP
- Thomas starts to work with John Kellerman and Clark Roundy on cross-WG "toolchains digital transformation" Interest Group (IG)
- Thomas **needs support** to craft a first draft for Java SIG
- Thomas coordinates the marketing actions with Holger Voorman (who is doing the release videos) and Alshama M S (IBM), who is writing a blog posts (e.g.

- BOF at OCX: Mark will continue discussion. We do not know the options yet.

Planning Council update:

- Ed proposed Heiko for Planning Council Chair

- Mark states he thinks it would be great to have someone from the member companies as PC Chair.

- Jonah: PC Chair makes sure things happen. Probably several people from member companies suited for this.

- Martin thanked Jonah for the **terrific job** he did as PC chair!

AOB:

- Yannic: [#2114](#) for modern light and dark theme is created and discussion started, **feedback welcome**

- Everybody **aware** that Tony McCrary could be contacted for Initiative 31?